Gloucester Shire Rate Increase
Dear Sir,

I object to the rate increase for which Gloucester Shire has applied to you.

Simply, we who are already over taxed through Shire Council rates cannot afford to pay more.

We cannot spend more than we earn, if we are to keep on producing food.

Our Shire Council rates for our small farm of 546 hectares already amount over $7000.

A 44% increase in the coming years will increase our rates to $11000.

In recent weeks, due to some relief from drought, and consequent decreased supply of cattle, prices for cattle greatly increased – to approximately what we were paid for cattle in 2002.

In the meantime we were paid much less, up to one third – 33% less.

To this point we have survived by spending only what we have earned.

All levels of Government need to do the same.

NSW State Government needs to look seriously at it’s expenditure and distribute it more fairly and equitably across the state, providing local government with assistance rather than withdrawing from maintenance of infrastructure like timber bridges, and taxing local government like the $400 000 fee they have placed on the tip or waste depot or whatever you want to call it.

NSW Government taxes farmers too. In addition to the $7000 we pay to Gloucester Shire Council we pay $1800 for our water access licence.

On only two items we have to pay almost $9000 up front and this year following herd reduction due to drought our projected gross income is $32 000 which is below our usual farm expenses.

Increases to local government and state government charges are completely unaffordable.

The shire rate needs to be levied across the whole community, not based on land area or value but on the capacity of residents to pay. Rural rates should not be (in our case) six times (600%) the rates which urban land holders pay. What do Sydney land holders pay?
Amalgamation of councils is not an option because LOCAL government needs to be LOCAL to address LOCAL needs.

Do you at IPART understand the issues I have raised?

If there is to be any increase in rates by Gloucester Shire Council, then it should not be more than a total of 5.5% in this year including the CPI increase, and we will have to take another hit to our available income or more realistically, an increase to our deficit.

Yours faithfully,

Newman Patmore

